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Week of April 30 - May 6, 2016     Number 1034

Nursing and Allied Health Pinning Ceremony

at the Downriver Campus
The Health Science Center presented the Nursing and Allied Health Pinning Ceremony for the Nursing

and Veterinary Technology students at the Downriver Campus.  This year’s guest speaker was

Dr. Barbara Ross-Lee, Vice President for Health Sciences and Medical Affairs at New York Institute of

Technology.
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Nursing and Allied Health Pinning

April 29, 2016
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The Divison of Student Services has been aggressively

recruiting by identifying areas around the state and

even around the country where there is  interest in

community college admission.  Our recruitment team is

working hard in generating interest in WCCCD and

getting potential students to apply.  

Outreach and Recruitment

Student Executive Council Helping Students

Representatives from the Student Executive

Council are helping fellow students with the

registration process for Summer 2016.

Student Athlete - This month WCCCD alumni athlete, Quell Jackson, will graduate with a

Bachelor’s Degree from King University.  He  excelled in the classroom and on the basketball court

becoming an All-American Student Athlete and received scholarships to complete his  Associates

Degree at WCCCD and his Bachelor’s Degree from King University!  

Division of Student Services

Dr. Abby Freeman, Provost of Health

Sciences, and two representatives

from Cornerstone Academy met

regarding the implementation of a

Health Sciences Dual Enrollment

Program at Cornerstone Academy. 

Health Science Dual Enrollment
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The President’s Book Club is continuing its series for students to give them

an opportunity to engage with the campus presidents and other senior ad-

ministrators to discuss topics that are important to their education, personal

goals and the overall community. This week students at the Downtown

Campus gathered to discuss the book “Don’t Give Up, Don’t Give In.”

Division of Student Services
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Orientation for Summer 2016 

International Students

at the Downtown Campus

International Programs 

and Global Partnerships

Federal Work-Study Appreciation Luncheon

at the Northwest Campus
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Downtown 

Campus: 

Hi-Speed Wireless 

Project Update

85 Access Points Deployed!
Hi-speed Wi-Fi coverage throughout 

the campus will be fully available 

by May 9, 2016.

Data Closet Re-Engineering 

Project Update

Project is nearly 98% completed! Data closets

will be fully operational by May 9, 2016.

Continuous Quality Improvement!

As part of our continued support to ensure the new VoIP phone system and its functionalities are being

utilized to support the District’s needs effectively, the Division of Information Technology Telephone

Support Team conducted a training session for the Chancellor’s Office staff and selected staff members

from other divisions.
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Redesigning of Facilities Payment Cycle  

Saves Time and Resources!

The Fiscal Accountability Operations Center (FAOC) is working on streamlining operations to ensure

efficiency and timely processing. The renovations and periodic maintenance of our facilities have

always been a significant and critical part of our financial obligations. In order to ensure timely

payments, the payment cycle for the facilities’ vendors have been redesigned. The new process is

less paper, intensive and results oriented leading to significant reduced payment processing times.

Across the District all 11 student printers/copiers are being replaced.  They will be located in the

Learning Centers, Learning Resource Centers, the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center - Center

for Learning Technology, and the Larry K. Lewis Education Center at the Northwest Campus.  In

addition to black and white printing, students will now be able to print in color.  The new placement

of these printers/copiers will ensure better service, improved printing quality, and increased

availability to our students.

Key Performance Indicators

Downtown Campus

Printer

Eastern Campus

Printer 

Western Campus 

Printer

Division of 

Administration and Finance 

u Processing time

u Requisition to purchase order

u Approval routing

u Invoice tracking

u Centralized access

u Accuracy and reliability
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Division  of Human Resources  

Human Resources Systems Reconciliation

Human 

Resource System 

Automation

Objective for 

automation

How 

much 

to 

automate 

Domain

knowledge

Seamles 

integration

Defined 

process

Adapt to 

business

dynamics

Users 

are 

aligned

HR 

analytics

Important 

Dates to Remember

Spring Faculty Pay 
May 9, 2016 

Individual Evaluation 

Performance Appraisals

Due:

P&AA 

May 27, 2016

UAW

June 27, 2016

The Division of Human Resources assures compliance by routinely conducting reconciliations and

audits.  The Division of Human Resources and the Division of Administration and Finance are

currently reconciling faculty assignments and related compensation processes.  

Benefits of Automation

s Data integrity 

s Timely and appropriate reconciliation 

s Increase in effiency  

s Compliance reports
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What’s Trending in IE: 

Learning Outcomes
Hart Research Associates recently conducted an online survey of America's

colleges and universities to explore how higher education institutions are defining

common learning outcomes.  There is significant agreement across colleges and 

universities about the learning outcomes they have adopted.  However, students

still do not have a greater understanding of these outcomes than they did seven

years ago.  Below you will find some results from this online survey.

http://www.aacu.org/sites/default/files/files/LEAP/2015_Survey_Report3.pdf

WCCCD Graduates Learning Outcomes
The Division of Institutional Effectiveness coordinates with the Division of Student Services to

conduct the New Graduate Exit Survey which is designed to capture new graduates immediate

perceptions of their overall academic experiences upon degree completion from WCCCD.

Graduates were asked to rate the degree to which their major program helped them in the

following skills areas.  Below are their sample responses.
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District 

Police  Authority

Calvin College’s Campus Safety Director William Corner conducted a best practice conference call

with the District Police Authority Command Staff. Director Corner said, “Calvin College is 

exploring the possibility of becoming certified and we are grateful to WCCCD who have lead the

way in attaining this distinct certification through the Michigan Commission on Law Enforcement

Standards.”

Members of the District Police

Authority participated in 

Domestic Violence training

provided by the Wayne County

Prosecutor’s Office as a 

Violence Against Women 

initiative.

Calvin College 

Best Practice with WCCCD

Domestic Violence Training 
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Division of Educational Affairs

Blackboard Student Services 

Summary for April 2016

Blackboard has been continually providing great service to our

students and staff in regards to any Blackboard-related issues.

Calls are being answered in a timely manner and over 80%

have been resolved.  

Career Navigator
Dr. Ron Harkness met with representatives from each campus to go over the new Career Navigator

Manual.  This manual was developed for use by key individuals on each campus to answer

questions about our career programs.  Information available includes a quick reference guide

identifying each program’s degree types and campus location.  
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App Developer 

Capstone Showcase

The first cohort of the new Application Developer

Certificate Program presented a showcase of  the

applications they developed in their capstone class to an

engaged audience of family, friends and fellow students.

Information technology (IT) recruiters from TEK Systems

were on hand to observe presentations, accept resumes

and provide useful information on entering the IT field. 



Health Sciences Center
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National Student 

Nurse Association

The Northwest Campus hosted the

National Student Nurse Association’s

membership meeting. Aureus Medical

Group gave a presentation on hiring

traveling nurses.  

Lunch and Learn 
Dental hygiene students participated in a Lunch and Learn workshop

presented by Young Dental.   A.J. Jarabek presented information on new

polishing products and the students received samples of products to utilize

in the on-site dental clinic.

Prep-U 

Demonstration

Staff at the Health Sciences Center

received a presentation from

Wolters Kluwer of Prep-U.  The

Prep-U software is a useful teaching

tool for simulation labs. 

Promoting 

Student Success

Program leads and faculty from Nursing, Dental

Hygiene, Emergency Medical Technology, Surgical

Technology and Automotive Service Technology

programs met together to discuss the District’s State

Approved/Accredited Program Early Alert System.

The Early Alert System is to promote student

success in courses on exit and credential

examinations. 
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

Coming Next Week!  Special Continuing Education 

Edition of the Weekend Memo!

Dr. John Ray attended the Michigan New Jobs Training Program

(MNJTP) Technical Assistance Workshop facilitated by the

Michigan Community College Association.  The MNJTP allows

businesses locating or expanding in Michigan to partner with local

community colleges to develop training programs for newly

created positions.   WCCCD is committed to collaborating with

businesses to create a highly skilled workforce through resources

like MNJTP.

Rennard Martin attended the WorkINdiana Webinar hosted by

the Michigan Office of Adult Education. The webinar provided

information on the career pathway model that the Indiana

Department of Workforce Development has implemented for

Adult Education participants to receive career tech credit/

certifications in high-wage/high-demand careers. 

Mark Your Calendars!

9th Annual Chancellor’s 

Reading Carnival
Saturday, May 21, 2016

Downtown Campus

11:00am - 2:00pm
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Northwest Campus

Outstanding 

Achievements 

of Northwest Campus 

Employees

•  Shaun Duncan has been

accepted to the University of

Michigan-Dearborn, where

he will major in anthropology.

Mr. Duncan graduated from

WCCCD and played for the

men’s basketball team.   

• Adanna Ogbenna is

graduating with her Masters

in Dispute Resolution from

Wayne State University, and

aspires to continue her

education by pursuing a Juris

Doctorate degree.

• Dr. Charmaine Johnson,

Early Childhood Education

Chair, was ordained a

minister during  services at

Hartford Memorial Baptist

Church. 

Program Partnership

Dr. Letitia Uduma and Dr. Abby Freeman

met with representatives from Health

Profession Opportunity Grants (HPOG) to

discuss grant opportunities for our students.

HPOG program provides education and the

training to low-income individuals for

occupations in the health care field.

Professional 

Development

Dr. Letitia Uduma, Nahla Baaqi, and Karow

Gordon participated in a Campus

Technology Webcast on the New York City

STEM 2015 Program to explore Key

Technology Learnings. The webinar was

sponsored by Microsoft, and it focused on

different ways students are engaged in

learning about STEM fields. 
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downtown Campus

Student Highlight

Graduate student Tracy Ross has

been selected to receive a new home

from Habitat for Humanity.  Tracy is a

mother of three daughters and a

grandmother of six.   Ms. Ross

graduated from WCCCD in June

2015 with an Associate of Arts and

Science Degree and plans to pursue

her education in the bio-medical field

to become a dental material engineer.  

Student Services STEM and Technology Institute Training

Student Services staff participated in training workshop on the STEM and Technology Institute.

Participants were given information to utilize when advising students on career paths in these areas.

Be Informed! 

Resume Building Workshop

Students were given information on proper resume

building techniques during the Career Planning and

Placement workshop.  Participants were also given tips on

what employers look for in a resume.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Eastern Campus

HVA 111 Finals!

Professor Gerard Hightower’s Applied Electricity in Air

Conditioning and Heating class applied their skills gained

in class by performing basic electrical and wiring on circuit

box trainers.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center-West

By continuing our Mary Ellen Stemplfle University

Center-West Awareness Program, it has resulted in three

joint university partner presentations and seven targeted

classroom visits in the last month. Davenport University,

Madonna University and Northwood University advisors

participated in these activities.

Center for Learning Technology

Orlando Wilkins and Dr. Sandra Robinson met with

Melvin Cartwright and Eric Crutchfield to review and

discuss the proposed equipment order for the

multi-media production studio.  

Community Outreach 
Dr. Sandra Robinson and Michael Poole represented the District at the

annual 8 Mile Blvd. Association’s Leadership Luncheon as guests of Harper

Woods Mayor Kenneth Poynter.   (Dr. Robinson is

pictured with Mayor Kenneth Poynter and

Councilwoman Valerie Kindle.)

Dr. Julie Corbett and Dr. Sandra Robinson attended the annual “Books on the

Lake” luncheon presented by the Grosse Pointe Public Library.  WCCCD is an

annual sponsor. (Dr. Corbett is pictured with the featured authors.)

Dual Enrollment Outreach
Orlando Wilkins attended Chandler Park Academy’s Annual Community Open

House, which featured highlights of the Academy’s students, programs, services

and activities. 

Dr. Sandra Robinson, Dr. Harvey Dorrah and Orlando Wilkins met with

Harper Woods Public Schools’ Superintendent, Todd Biederwolf, and

High School Principal, Schronda Collier, to discuss the Dual Enrollment

Program.
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Intercultural Conversations

In celebration of Mental Health Month, the Intercultural Conversation workshop focused on “A Healthy

mind.” The power of positive thinking was discussed and linked to how it can serve to  counter act

anxiety and depression. Halima Mohiuddin shared on the scientifically proven impact of positive and

negative words.The celebration of Asian and Pacific Islander American Heritage was also celebrated.
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

District Office Building: 

Waterproofing Project

New Light Poles!

Downriver Campus: 

Heinz C. Prechter 

Educational and 

Performing Arts Center
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Weekly Website Fast Facts - 

Committee

466,152 Page Views for the 
Month of April 2016!

The Website Committee is in the

process of conducting its bi-annual

website review.  The committee

works with the various divisions to

ensure website content is current

and accurate.  The committee also

convenes on a weekly basis to

review website update requests,

analyze data and update content.

Top Ten Most Viewed Pages 

Homepage

Distance Learning

Academic Programs

Northwest Campus

Faculty and Staff Resources

Academic Schedules 

Student Services

School of Continuing Education 

Downriver Campus 

Financial Aid 

Returning Visitors – 67.1%

New Visitors – 32.9%

Average Session – 3:56 Minutes 

Devices Used

Desktop – 64.35%

Mobile – 31.95%

Tablets – 3.71%
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Weekend Memo #1033 - QUESTION AND ANSWER

When was the groundbreaking for the Downriver Campus?

August 1978

QUESTION OF THE WEEK

What site was the first permanent campus for the College?
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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